
MISSIONARIES TO MEXICO 

 
 
 

 
 

April / May / June 2015 

    Once again I am happy to report to you from Juarez, and to let you know that the Lord has been 

blessing us far above what we can ask or think.  The last few months have been full or work, 

salvations, baptisms, discipleship, as well as a couple evangelistic outreaches.  Thank you for your 

prayers and support, without which we wouldn’t be able to do what we do. 
 

Iglesia Bautista “Maranatha” – Cd. Juárez, Chihuahua – What an exciting time we’ve had 

starting this new church.  The Lord has been blessing in a great way.  We’ve seen souls saved 

each and every week during our soul winning time.  We recently have had 14 people baptized!  

It has been fun to watch as these new brothers in Christ are growing. 

  In April we had an open air meeting in a nearby park and there were over 200 present and 

many professions of faith.  A young missionary couple (Blake and Areli Buskager) have come 

to apprentice for a year in this work.  They have done an excellent job and have started a 

Saturday Kid’s club in the park. They have had an average attendance of over 30 children, and 

many of these have become faithful in attendance along with some of the parents. 

  Three men have been faithful in attending since that first meeting. Two of them have helped 

in subsequent evangelistic meetings, and one has been faithful to weekly soul-winning for the 

last six weeks or so.  One complete family have been attending faithfully on Sundays and the 

whole family was baptized 3 weeks ago.  Another man has been attending fairly regularly who 

is blind, his name is Jose.  I am trying to locate an audio Bible for him. I recently met a woman 

named Beatrice while soul winning who also needs an audio Bible as she cannot read.   

   One blessing in this work is that the majority are new believers.  The exciting thing to me is 

that they are growing quickly without pre-conceived ideas or bad habits from other churches.  

Please pray for their growth.  

   Please be in prayer for Pastor Angel Luna as he continues to recover from paralysis.  He has 

made so much progress, and can now move somewhat on his own with crutches or a walker.  

He recently got a brace to help straighten one of his legs and has been going to some rehab 

sessions.  I believe he will walk again someday, please pray this will be soon.    
 

Iglesia Bautista “Castillo Mío” – Cd. Juárez, Chihuahua.  This church continues to advance 

with the development of more leadership. They have continued training all the congregation in 

soul-winning and are growing steadily.  Pastor Manuel Garcia has now entered into his second year 

as the pastor here and he and his wife Susy have been doing a great job. Continue praying for them 

and the rest of this work. 

   We recently held an evangelistic meeting with this church and they are doing the follow-up on 

all the contacts.  Several of their teens helped with the puppet program, and the rest of the church 

led groups out on visitation. They are planning a large VBS the first week of August, this year they 

will be doing the VBS on their own without help from us. 

Iglesia Bautista “Esperanza Mia” – Cd. Juárez, Chihuahua.  We helped celebrate the 3rd 

anniversary here in May and it was truly a blessed time.  There were well over 200 in 

attendance on this Sunday.  The children had to be dismissed and still there was not enough 

room for all in attendance. Praise the Lord! 

   Pastor DeAnda was suffering from a ruptured disk on the anniversary and had to go for 

emergency surgery the following Tuesday.  He is recovering well, but still has some pain in 

his left leg.  Thank you to those who helped cover the medical expenses. Please pray for him 

as well as this church. 
 

        Looking for that Blessed Hope and Glorious Appearing!  

 See our photo albums on Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/tkurling/photos_albums 
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